
 
 

Minutes of the Overview and Scrutiny Board 
 

20 November 2018 
 

-: Present :- 
 

Councillor Lewis (C) (Chairman) 

 

Councillors Barnby, Bent, Bye, Darling (S), Lewis (B), Long and Morey 
 

(Also in attendance: Councillors Brooks, Haddock, Stocks, Stubley, Thomas (D) and 
Tyerman) 

 

 
35. Apologies  

 
It was reported that, in accordance with the wishes of the Conservative Group, the 
membership of the Board had been amended to include Councillor Lewis (B) in 
place of Councillor Sykes. 
 

36. Minutes  
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Board held on 10 October 2018 were confirmed 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

37. Achieving and Maintaining a Balanced Higher Needs Budget  
 
The Assistant Director – Education, Learning and Skills gave a presentation on the 
current consultation on the proposals put forward by the Schools Forum to meet 
the challenges posed by a deficit in the Higher Needs Block of the Dedicated 
Schools Grant.  The proposals included work to change the factors contributing to 
the demand on, and costs to, the Higher Needs Block as well as a virement 
application to deal with the deficit position. 
 
The Chairman of the Schools Forum, along with two secondary headteachers, 
attended the meeting to make representations and to answer the Board’s 
questions. 
 

Resolved:  The Board notes the range of views expressed during the 
meeting.  However, in the absence of alternative proposals and the 
continued pressure on the Council’s revenue budget, the Board believes 
that the proposals put forward by the Schools Forum in relation the Higher 
Needs Budget should be supported. 
 
The Board would wish that the Council and its partners continue to work 
together to address the wider demographic issues in Torbay which in turn 
create pressures within schools. 
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The Board requests that further investigation be carried out to test the 
thresholds for entry into higher needs provision. 

 
(Note:  Prior to consideration of the item in Minute 37, Councillors Bent and Bye 
declared non-pecuniary interests as Governors of Spires Academy, Torquay.) 
 

38. Revenue and Capital Budget 2018/2019 - Quarter 2 Monitoring  
 
The Board noted the Budget Monitoring Report for Quarter 2 of the 2018/2019 
financial year. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
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